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December 30, 2009

Jeff Johnson, General Manager of Direct Operations

Hopelink

14812 Main Street

Bellevue, WA  98007-5245

Re: Request for Waiver of Marking Requirements – TN-091887
Dear Mr. Johnson:

Hopelink has petitioned the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (commission) for a waiver of the vehicle marking requirements in WAC 480-31-110 – Identification of motor vehicle equipment.
 Staff of the commission’s Motor Carrier Safety section recently informed Hopelink of a change in marking requirements relating to intrastate US Dept. of Transportation (USDOT) numbers, which prompted Hopelink’s request for exemption.
Hopelink holds a certificate from the commission as a private, non-profit transportation provider. The commission’s rules relating to vehicle marking requirements for such providers state, in part:

WAC 480-31-110 – Identification of motor vehicle equipment

     The markings must include the name of the provider as registered with the commission and the certificate number. Provided however, providers holding both intrastate and interstate authority may display either the U.S. Department of Transportation certificate number, commission certificate number, or both.

     When identification of the provider would create an embarrassment to the persons with special transportation needs, the name of the provider may be omitted when authorized by letter from the secretary of the commission.


You informed our staff that Hopelink is not currently providing any for-hire transportation solely to special needs passengers under its certificate. Instead, Hopelink operates Dial-a-Ride Transit (DART), Medicaid transportation brokerage and interpreter services under a contract with King 
County Metro. DART is available to the general public and operates as a deviated fixed route service. 
The commission does not have jurisdiction over the transit services currently being provided by Hopelink for King County Metro. Therefore, the vehicles used to provide this service are not subject to the marking requirements in WAC 480-30-110 and no rule exemption is needed.

Be advised, however, that the Washington State Patrol now requires companies that operate commercial motor vehicles to display a USDOT number on the vehicles by January 2010. The commission cannot exempt a company from a State Patrol requirement. For more information, please refer to the enclosed information sheet and contact the State Patrol’s Commercial Motor Vehicle division at (360) 596-3800. 
If you have any questions related to your private, non-profit transportation provider certificate, please contact Betty Young, Compliance Specialist, Transportation Safety at 360-664-1202, or by e-mail at byoung@utc.wa.gov. 

Sincerely,

David W. Danner

Executive Director

Enclosure

� Hopelink referenced both WAC 480-31-100 and 480-31-110 in its request for waiver. The marking requirements are contained in WAC 480-31-110.





